
Coastal Carolina University Coastal Carolina University 

CCU Digital Commons CCU Digital Commons 

Coastal Carolina College This Week CCU Newsletters 

9-3-1991 

Coastal Carolina College This Week, September 3, 1991 Coastal Carolina College This Week, September 3, 1991 

USC Coastal Carolina College 

Coastal Carolina University 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the History Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
USC Coastal Carolina College and Coastal Carolina University, "Coastal Carolina College This Week, 
September 3, 1991" (1991). Coastal Carolina College This Week. 488. 
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/488 

This Periodical is brought to you for free and open access by the CCU Newsletters at CCU Digital Commons. It has 
been accepted for inclusion in Coastal Carolina College This Week by an authorized administrator of CCU Digital 
Commons. For more information, please contact commons@coastal.edu. 

https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/ccu-newsletters
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F488&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F488&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/489?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F488&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/488?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F488&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:commons@coastal.edu


I 

A Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College Vol. 2 No. 23 September 3, 1991 

!/BIIR■J•:m11n111•11•1•1!•i 11• 

•••••••i9,t1,~••~Pllllf••!9~••::•••:•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••·••••••••••••••••••!•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••··•·•••·•· •••··•···•···•··•·•·········•·•••·•·•········ .. ? , >UibfrifDay:J.JoJi4ijy)fiaJI o.ffie~~ cfos~~/rio ·cJli$se$.{ ..... ...... ·.· .. ·.·.·.••· .. ·.·.·.·.·-·-·-·-· .·.•-:-•-·.·.·.·.·.·.·.·.·.·.·.·.•-•-·.··-·-·-·-·.•.·-·.·.·,•-·-·.·.•-•.•-·.•.•,•-·.-.·.•.•.•.·.·-·-... -.-:•,• .-.-.·-··-•' ·.•,. ,·,•· 

..... ; .. ;::11. :. &:) ... ·······) 
u.,YP.i!l:B!Cgi.itil.:Jlfij~b.(::Jij~Jl~Tcfµh#i#i.Mi.titQ@,~tiUU 
Ooh.tacWDebhie.: . •· ••·•• 

S.~tru!i~iy;~@P.t£m'flt.67µt :··.··.··. ,r···••·• \ / ... · •·•·> ? t··•··> tt 

.·.· • Great0ij:f91i#a$o~c~rShootout~ 5:30 p.m'.; Coastal vs. Jacksonville; 

• s :it,~, l~-~¢Wii1M?i?1T~~w.,~i)t~~;~tdSJtiitL 
ii !t'~m ijfij#m@: l • •: • > . t ··.·• . • •··•·· ·•·· · · •. • .•. . •...... · •·• •·•·• • · .••. ···· · . · 

• i ~ ~Llffll~~?llt?ibl1f~!\iEr9!a~~g 'J'~#rn.~Ille~t.~tg(i,~tlll, 

11~lt 1111111t1i,~~,1 r~ili:iJ;jjj1j 

State Insurance 
plans require 
certification for 
dependents ages 
19andover 

Employees who want to maintain 
health, dental, and dependent life 
coverage for dependents 19 years old 
(up to their 23rd birthday), are 
responsible for providing proof that 
the child is a full-time student or is 
incapacitated. Documentation must 
be provided annually each fall as 
proof that a dependent is a full-time 
student. If a dependent will be 19 
years old later this year, it is recom­
mended the employee provide stu­
dent status information by Nov. 1. 
Once documentation is established, 
the certification requirement is valid 
until fall 1992 . 

A Student Certification Form and 
official documentation, which in­
cludes the institution's name and 
indication of full-time status, must be 
completed, signed by the employee, 
and submitted to certify the student's 
status. Examples offull-time student 
status documentation can be from a 
validated student I.D. card, paid fee 
receipt, or a letter from the Registrar. 

For more information, contact 
Barbara Jackson in the Human 
Resources Office at extension 2134. 

This Week is published every 
Monday by the Public Relations 
Office. Information to be included 
should be submitted by noon the 
Wednesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina College is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity 
institution. 



MB Hurricanes 
designates 
Coastal faculty 
and staff night 

The Myrtle Beach Hurricane's 
last home game of the season, Thurs­
day, September 5, at 7:30 p.m., is 
designated Coastal faculty and staff 
night. A limited number of free 
general admission tickets are avail­
able in the Academic Affairs Office on 
a first-come, first-serve basis for 
faculty, staff, and their families. It's 
also 50 cents beverage night. 

For more information, contact 
Chris Martin at extension 2086. ,<a:::,, 

Math Department 
recommends PBS 
educational 

• programming 
The program "Math: Who needs 

it?" will be shown on SCETV, 
Wednesday, September 4, at 8 p.m. 
and again Sunday, September 8 at 
noon. Additional educational pro­
gramming schedules include the 
following: 
Tuesday, September 3: 
8 p.m.:"Why do these kids love school?" 
9 p.m.:"Who will teach for America?" 
Wednesday, September 4: 
9 p. m.: "Learning in American 

Schools that Work" 
Thursday, September 5: 
10 p.m.: "America's Schools: Who 

gives a damn?" ,<a:::,, 

...---------------............j 

Application 
deadlines set for 
tuition assistance 

The deadlines for permanent 
faculty and staff to apply for tuition 
assistance are as follows: 

• Spring, Spring I, Spring II: 
December 1, 1991 

• Summer I, Maymester: 
May 1, 1992 

• SummerII: 
June 15, 1992 

• Fall, Fall I, Fall II: 
August 1, 1992 

Application forms are available in 
the Human Resources Office. For 
more information, contact Pat West 
at extension 2035. ,<a:::,, 

Coastal Carolina 
People 
Ed Cerny recently made presenta­
tions to the Panama City (Florida) 
Advertising Club and the Hilton 
Head Ad Club concerning his market­
ing trip to Eastern Europe. 

Sara Sanders and Steve Nagle 
have received academic specialist 
grants from the U.S. Information 
Agency for the Summer School of 
English at Adam Mickiewicz Univer­
sity in Poznan, Poland. Sanders will 
be director of studies for the Ameri­
can staff and Nagle will teach in the 
school. This summer course, a joint 
project of the Polish Ministry of 
Education, the USIA, and the British 
Council, is part of the curriculum for 
all rising fourth-year English philol-
ogy majors in Poland. 

Subhash Saxena was a selected 
participant in an NSF funded "Com­
puter Algebra System Workshop" at 
Clemson University. The week-long 
workshop, with 25 mathematicians 
from the United States and Mexico 
participating, dealt with technology 
in mathematics classrooms, espe­
cially the use of HP48SX 
supercalculators. ,<a:::,, 
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Health information 
and medical 
referral service 
office now open 

The Health Information and 
Medical Referral Service is open 
Monday through Friday from 8:30 
a.m. to 5 p.m., in SC 206. Patti Loebs, 
R.N., is available to faculty, staff and 
students for general health informa­
tion, nursing physical assessment of\ 
illness, blood pressure checks, basic 
minor first-aid treatment, and 
referrals to local physicians or other 
health-care providers. The health 
service is free, however, payment to 
physicians or health-care providers is 
the responsibility of the patient. 
Information concerning various 
insurance companies providing 
health coverage for students is 
available in the Medical Referral 
Service Office . 

For more information, contact 
Patti Loebs at extension 2329. -

National Literacy 
Awareness Day 
celebration 

The Sun News literacy committee 
will celebrate National Literacy 
Awareness Day with a Read-A-Thon, 
Sunday, September 8 from 2 to 4 
p.m., at Inlet Square Mall. Faculty, 
staff and students are invited to 
participate during the two hours of 
continuous readings scheduled. 
Participants may read their own 
works or favorite passages from 
printed materials during the five­
minute (maximum) sessions. Infor­
mation on learning to read also will 
be available. 

For more information or to sign up 
to read aloud, contact Marianne Frith 
at The Sun News. The telephone 
number is 626-0277. ,<a:::,, 

U.Coastal s Caroona 
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To: 

From: 

Date: 

Subject: 

MEMORANDUM 

All Faculty, Staff and Stud en ts 

Dr. Robert W. Squatriglia, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 
Lt. Art Wendelken, Director of Law Enforcement and Safety 

September 3, 1991 

Campus Parking, 1991-92 

With the beginning of a new academic year, we have received many questions about campus 
parking. We wanted you to have the following information as we earnestly seek your cooperation and 
understanding. 

1. There are a total of 2105 parking spaces on campus, of which 245 are designated for faculty/ 
staff and 1860 designated for commuting students. Residence Hall students are permitted to 
park only in the Residence Hall area, from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Commuting 
students may park in the Residence Hall parking lots at any time from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., Monday 
through Friday. 

2. For safety reasons, Chanticleer Drive from College Road to the Bookstore parking lot has 
been widened and re-striped. Unfortunately, 80 parking spaces were eliminated in the process, but the 
new Bookstore/Law Enforcement Building parking lot has a capacity of 185 spaces. 

3. Parking (330 spaces) is available to faculty/staff and students in the paved parking lot located 
between the college baseball field and the soccer stadium. This parking lot has never been filled to 
capacity. 

4. The E. C. Wall School of Business parking lots (capacity of 325) completion is projected for 
January, 1992 use. 

5. Parking Decals: Faculty/Staff receive 1 free parking decal (first decal) while registration for 
additional automobiles is $10.00 per decal for the year. Student decals are issued at $12.00 per decal for 
the year; registration for additional automobile is $3.00 per decal for the year. 

6. Faculty/Staff are permitted to park in student parking places on an overflow basis in the 
event that existing faculty/staff spaces are not available. Vehicles with student decals which are parked 
in faculty/ staff parking places are ticketed, however. Tickets will also be issued to any vehicle illegally 
parked in handicapped spaces, fire lanes or other areas so designated as well as failure to register. 

7. Any person desiring to appeal any traffic violation which he/she feels may have been given 
through error or without just cause, may do so within seventy-two hours after the time of issuance 
(Saturdays, Sundays, and Holidays excepted); otherwise, the right of appeal is forfeited. Appeals are 
heard first at the Law Enforcement and Safety Office and then a written appeal may be made to the 
Traffic Appeals Committee. Appeal forms are available at the Law Enforcement and Safety Office. 

8. The Building and Grounds Committee of the Faculty Senate, comprised of students and 
faculty, will examine the allocation of parking spaces on the campus and make recommendations 
regarding the allocation of such spaces. 

We ask your continued cooperation in complying with the parking regulations of the College for 
the safety and convenience of all concerned. As of this writing, 197 "first" decals and 29 "second" decals 
have been issued to faculty/staff and 1882 decals have been issued to non-residence hall students. Your 
cooperation and support related to parking is earnestly solicited and appreciated. 

If you have any questions regarding the above or the parking regulations brochure, please call 
the Office of Law Enforcement and Safety (2177). Best wishes for a successful year. 

/kw 



, ...... .. 

I 


	Coastal Carolina College This Week, September 3, 1991
	Recommended Citation

	ccu_thisweek_19910903-001
	ccu_thisweek_19910903-002
	ccu_thisweek_19910903-003
	ccu_thisweek_19910903-004

